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Mercyhurst professor to expand testing of Presque Isle water

By Robb Frederick, Times News, as found on GoErie.com

The swimming advisories issued each summer at Presque Isle State Park are triggered in part by storms, which bring more surface water – and more E coli bacteria – into Lake Erie.

Other chemicals wash in with it. An ongoing study by Steve Mauro, an assistant professor of biology at Mercyhurst College, has found additional problems in the water off Presque Isle. 

Mauro and his researchers have found trace levels of several other chemicals, including: 

- Triclosan, an antibacterial agent found in toothpastes and deodorants; 

- Ethinyl estradiol, a synthetic estrogen; 

- Fluoxetine, an antidepressant; and 

- Diuron, an herbicide. 

But Mauro is not yet warning people out of the water. 

"I wasn't that surprised, since these chemicals have been emerging in other bodies of water," he said. "But they are there. And we need to think about what that might mean." 

A $20,000 grant from the Pennsylvania Coastal Zone Management Program might help him answer that. Mauro plans to use the money to expand his testing of Lake Erie's beach water. 

"This will allow us to monitor the presence of these chemicals, and to see whether they're at levels that could be harmful to wildlife," said Mauro, who plans to test the water at least once each week in the summer. 

The grant could help the researchers determine if the chemicals pose a human health risk. 

The wider study also could help isolate the source of the E. coli, Mauro said. That would keep swimmers in the water. 

It won't be easy, though. The Triclosan comes from medicine cabinets. It's flushed down drains or toilets. The synthetic estrogen is a farm product. 

That means there is more than one source of the problem. 

Park officials knew that already. "The more you study it, the more you realize that it's not one smoking gun," said Harry Leslie, the operations manager for Presque Isle State Park. 

"We all work together on this," Leslie said. "And Steve has been one of the key researchers. He's been looking at a lot of different elements, and a lot of different indicators. And that's valuable work."

